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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 16th May 2014

Dear Parents                                                                                            
Well done to the year 6 children, who worked really hard this week to complete their SATs.   Well done also to all those children who participated in the Wall Music Festival.  Our school choir came 2nd and we were awarded a very good mark and as usual the children were great ambassadors for our school.  Thanks to Mrs Judge and Mr Sturges who prepared the children for the event and played and conducted on the day.
Today sees the final day of our student teacher Mr Ballett, who has been working here for the last 4 weeks.  We will be very sad to see him go.  Mr Ballet has worked really hard in class 1 and we have enjoyed having him here.  I was especially impressed with the kwik cricket club that he ran on a Thursday.

Thanks to all those people who have brought in seeds and plants for our garden.  Our gardening lessons are going really well.  If any parent would like to give a hand on a Thursday afternoon, please speak to myself or Mr Sturges.  Thanks to Mr Townsend who is helping us and also to Anna McClary who donated pumpkin and squash plants to our school.  
Exciting learning happening next week 
Parents are very welcome to come into school on Tuesday May 20th 1.30- 3pm to see what the children have been doing as part of the Prederi Day(Cornish word meaning to think about or reflect upon).  In the morning the children will be taking part in a number of activities which will give them the opportunity to reflect on faith and spirituality in fun, interactive and thought provoking ways about various aspects of life: giving thanks, saying sorry, forgiving others, letting go of bad feelings, thinking about others who are less fortunate in this country and across the world asking big questions, belonging together, and so much more.  
Next week is the final week that Nancealverne will be visiting us and we do hope to have a concert towards the end of term where you can hear some of the fantastic singing and music making that the children produce together.  After half term St Maddern’s will be visiting our friends at Nancealverne to do some pottery work.  We aim to produce a clay mural for our bottom entrance to commemorate Penzance 400.

On Thursday 22nd May we are running a short e-safety meeting for parents from 2.45-3.15.  In this meeting we will be bringing you up to date with the latest tips for using computers safely with children.  We will also be showing some of the resources that we use in school to help children understand the potential danger and safety precautions when using the internet.  The power of the internet for good and bad is huge and we all need to help each other to make the most of it safely with our children.  We will be serving refreshments and the children will be supervised until 3.15 p.m. to enable you to participate in the event.  This meeting has been deliberately put at the end of the day to enable all parents to attend.
Community notice

Pirates on the Prom – please see the flyer on the notice board for more information about what to wear!!

As you know, St Maddern’s is very pleased to be able to offer a wide range of learning opportunities for the children and during the next half term there are a number of exciting events occurring to inspire and enthuse the children.
June

6th 
 -  School trip Penzance 400 History adventure 9.15-1.00 guided tour of the town

11th  
 -  Music Lab music event (with London Philharmonic Orchestra)

13th 
 -  Trengwainton scarecrow planning morning (TBC)

19th  
 -  Writing day year 5 children

20th 
-  School trip to Eden

24th
-   School trip to East Pool Mine as part of our Penzance 400 topic

28th 
-  Mazey Day celebration

July

3rd 
-  Food tasting session for future school dinner choices

4th 
-  Charity Fayre

7-9th 
-  Residential trip to Porthpean

11th 
-  Trip to Trengwainton to view our scarecrows

14th 
-  School trip to Royal Hall for Cornwall London Philharmonic Orchestra

16th 
-  Go Global Summer Concert

18th 
-  KS1 special treat!!

23rd 
-  Leavers assembly 2-3pm
Headteacher’s Award
Noah Garcia-Townsend for being focused in class and great listening
Star readers
Helen Pearce

Headteacher
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